SALFORD/URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP FORUM
29th March, 2010

Meeting commenced:
12.05 p.m.
"
ended:
  1.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus - in the Chair

Paul Walker 

} Strategic Regeneration Directorate 


Rob Pickering
}


Pauline Lewis
}


Chris Findley

}


Ian Buckley

} Urban Vision


Mike Collier

}


Charlotte Heap 
}


Dave Jolley

}


Steven Lee

}


Hayley Watson
}

Richard Wynne
}


Mike Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate

25.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Joe Murphy, Councillor Norbert Potter, Jim Carew, David Seagar, Kate Camm, Graham Cowley, Dave Spencer, Dave Tinker and Alan Sorah
26.
IAN BUCKLEY

Councillor Derek Antrobus welcomed Ian Buckley to his first meeting following his recent appointment as Operational Director of Urban Vision.
27.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the Forum held on 28th September, 2009, be approved as a correct record.

28.
LIAISION WITH ELECTED MEMBERS


(Previous Minute 16 – 28th September, 2009)

A report was submitted providing information and statistics in relation to the Member’s liaison service launch from its launch on 30th December 2009 until 22nd March, 2010.

RESOLVED: THAT the report and the statistics within it, be noted; and a copy be circulated to all Members of the City Council.

29.
PROMOTING STAFF WELLBEING – BEST PRACTICE

(Previous Minute 15 – 28th September, 2009)


A report was submitted which provided an overview of promoting staff wellbeing within Urban Vision, which focused on the following key themes :-

· Structure 

· Aims 

· Strategy

· Calendar 2010

· Health and Nutrition 

· Health and Initiatives 

· Work/Life Balance 

· Emotional Wellbeing 

· Fitness and Exercise 

· Promotion

· Working with Salford City Council

Councillor Derek Antrobus, thought that it was possible that some of the actions to promote staff wellbeing could be adopted by Salford City Council and they should be investigated.

RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.

30.
INCREASED HIGHWAYS INSPECTION & CORING 


Steven Lee submitted a report indicating that Section 72 of the New Roads and Street Ways Act 1991 enabled highway authorities to go out and inspect if utility companies had complied with the duties placed upon them when carrying out reinstatements.  Due to increasing concern about the long term performance of reinstatements, Urban Vision were now embarking on an intensified programme of “core sampling” to ensure that the right materials had been laid to a correct depth and also that it had been compacted properly.  Details were provided of two coring programmes held in March and December 2009.  Councillor Derek Antrobus said it would be useful if the Forum could be provided with details on the anticipated income from undertaking similar coring programmes in the future.

RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted, and a press release be prepared on its contents.

31.
ANNUAL HEALTH & SAFETY REPORT 2009

Mike Collier submitted the annual Urban Vision Health and Safety Report 2009.  The report provided an overview of Urban Vision’s Health & Safety Policy how this was managed and implemented, together with statistics for 2009 and strategic objectives for 2010.
32.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE ISSUES

Rob Pickering provided updates in relation to the following issues :-

· details of the latest round of efficiencies in relation to the 2010/11 budget process

· need to resolve by April 2010 historic issues in relation to the partnership arrangements with Morrisons Highway Maintenance 

· provision of additional funding to undertake highway and pothole repair caused by the recent bad weather

Paul Walker and Steven Lee referred to the success of training schemes operated by Urban Vision, which had resulted in many of those who had taken part obtaining long term employment.


RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

33.
URBAN VISION BUSINESS UPDATE

Ian Buckley provided business update in terms of Urban Vision, and which focused on the following key issues :-

· Building School for the Future (BSF) Projects
· undertaking building and development controls services for Warrington Borough Council together with the likely TUPE of existing staff

· environmental improvement schemes on behalf of the Parkway Housing Trust in Northenden, Manchester.


RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

34.
PERFORMANCE SUMMARY

Charlotte Heap submitted a report containing details of the performance of Urban Vision during February 2010, together with the key strategic objectives and the current targets for these.

RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.

35.
MONTHLY MONITORING MEETINGS

Rob Pickering reported that the format of the  monthly monitoring meetings had been revised and in turn would mean a change to the manner in which they were reported to future forums.


RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted.

36.
GOOD NEWS

The following good news items were brought to the attention of the forum :-

· health & safety activity with contract providers

· provision of planning support to South Ribble Borough Council
· support to the Salford City Council Economic Development Team

· environmental works in the Irlam & Cadishead area

· English City Funds application

· AGMA proposals for a combined authority, including possible implications for highways and transportion issues

· proposed Tesco development in Pendleton 

37.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED: THAT it be noted that next meeting of the forum will be held on Monday 28th June, 2010 at Salford Civic Centre, commencing at 12 noon.
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